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)
: 
"
Don’t audit life.  Show up and make the most of it now.
”
) (
Fairfax Lions Club News
 - 
January 
201
9
"
Bob Stahl Memorial Newsletter"
)  [image: ]    



HOLIDAY "FACEBOOK" ISSUE
You are receiving this newsletter a bit early, so (hopefully) you may enjoy photos from our holiday party - while we are still in the holiday spirit! 
[image: ][image: ]
Merry Christmas to all!
We Always Start With Service - Our Mission 
WE SERVE THE WORLD AND OUR LOCAL COMMUNITIES WITH PRIDE, COMPASSION AND KINDNESS.
Holiday Food Baskets
As we did in November, on December 20th the Fairfax Lions Club delivered 25 food baskets to the Main Street Child Development Center (CDC) in Fairfax City. Recall, CDC serves children from many low-income families - in need of life's basic necessities. Once again, the food baskets included a $25 Safeway gift card from our Club, along with cans of corn and green beans, a can of cranberry sauce, a box of stuffing mix, 5 lbs. flour, 4 lbs. sugar, 3 lbs. Gala apples, 5 lbs. of potatoes, 1 lb. of carrots, cake mix and tub of cake frosting, and fresh Florida oranges and grapefruit from the club’s recent citrus sale.
The partnership Chairperson Lion Marilyn Tanner has formed with the CDC works smoothly and is an effective way to distribute ingredients for holiday meals to deserving families.  When you meet those families, you will see they sincerely appreciate our efforts.






Assembled and Lined up by Marilyn:  50 bags of holiday food 
(2 bags = one food basket for each family)
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Each basket included a $25 Safeway gift card from Fairfax Lions Club



[image: ]
Presented in Colorful Holiday Bags

[image: ]
Lions Delivery Team:  Chair Marilyn Tanner surrounded by Mike Greeley, Marty Lockard, Harry Pontius, Gordon Tillery and Pete Conklin

Prior to families arriving to receive food baskets, Lion Marty took the opportunity to present a special book for the CDC children's library.  The children attending CDC enjoy reading books, and this one has a great message for all (see next page).

[image: ]
Marty presents to Christie, CDC Development Manager, a book from for the CDC library

[image: ]
The Book:  "The Squirrel Manifesto"
by Ric and Jean Edelman


[image: ]
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Book's messages are on target for all children

Then, as coordinated by the CDC, the families began arriving to pick up their children and receive a food basket from our Lions Club.
[image: ]
Harry Presents Basket
[image: ]
Gordon Presents Basket

[image: ]
Marilyn Presents Basket

[image: ]
Mike Presents Basket
[image: ]
Marty Presents Basket
Epilogue:  On Dec 21, Marilyn received an email from CDC, 
 (
"
Thank you so much again for bringing the food baskets yesterday for our families.  The food makes such a big difference during the holiday times, when money is already scarce for so many.  We are so blessed to have the Lions as a community partner and look forward to working with you more in the new year!  Happy Holidays!"
  Christi Esterly Schwarten, Development Mgr
)




Fund Raising - Underpinning Our Service Mission 
Citrus Sale - Dec 14-17
Q:  What happens in December, when Lions order additional fruit - again, and send out extra advertising?
A:   On Saturday sale day, we experienced heavy rains leading to flooding across the local area.  (It appears we should expect a bad weather day during each sale.)
Bottom-line Up Front  Sales were brisk - we sold out of oranges around 10am Saturday, and we closed the doors at 4pm Saturday with 4.5 cases of grapefruit unsold.   An additional 12 cases of fruit were planned to give away All 16.5 cases were given away, some to charity such as the Lamb Center and Holiday Food Baskets, and some as thank you gifts for our support such as Craig Van Lines. 
Our single largest sale was to Don Feltman, CEO of Artis Senior Living (owns several senior residence facilities in the area).  Don bought a case of oranges for each of his 29 employees as a holiday gift. 
[image: ]
Lions Joe Breda & Jeff Root Load 29 Cases for Don Feltman
Early accounting shows the net profit for the December sale will exceed $7,500 - overall, from sales of fruit, peanuts, syrup, and discount car-wash tickets.  Of course, this all goes into our charity account.  Again, despite weather, and some unsold grapefruit, it was a successful fund raiser for charity!
A series of photos illustrate the December fruit sale:
[image: ]
Sign Was Up Early
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Setting Up Delivery Van

[image: ]
Moving A Pallet of Fruit; Ready to Slide Cases to Sales Van

[image: ]
Sales Van Ready to Receive Fruit

[image: ]
Both Grapefruit and Oranges

[image: ]
Counters Count As Cases Slide into the Sales Van
[image: ]
That is a lot of Fruit!

[image: ]
Only Empty Pallets Remain in Delivery Van, Stacked by Junior - Delivery Team Employee and a Great Help to Us!

[image: ]
Counter Marilyn Briefs Marty on Quantities
[image: ]
Marilyn Rolls a Few Cases - To be Ready for Sale to Start 
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Brian Laccone Moves Rollers Back to the Shed
[image: ]
[image: ]
Opening Day Sales Are BRISK!!!

[image: ]
Sales Team Moving Fast
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Display Table
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Need Another Case!
[image: ]
Wyatt (Grandson of Lion Harry Pontius) Mimics a Street Artist Entertainer During a Lull in Customers
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Hop to it Mike - Customers are Waiting!
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Then Came Saturday, and Rain!

[image: ]
Rained Pretty Much All Day
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We All Got Wet
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Maple Leaf Decanters Sold Especially Fast as Holiday Gifts
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Noon Saturday, This is All That's Left

Lions Dinner Out 
Charity Fund Raiser – Lions Dinner Out, Jan 9, 2019
Usually the 2nd Wednesday of each month
The Auld Shebeen Restaurant
3971 Chainbridge Rd, Fairfax, VA 22030
[image: ]
Ask to “Sit with the Lions Group”
6:30 pm - Happy Hour prices; 7pm - Dinner
Order from regular menu 
Separate checks; Pay your own bill.
[image: https://i2.wp.com/www.fairfaxlions.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/auld-shebeen.jpg?resize=300%2C68]











Dinner Meetings 

Dec18 - Holiday Party
WHY HOLIDAY "FACEBOOK" ISSUE????

The FACES from the Holiday Party....  
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Anh-Thu Phan Helps Mike Rumberg With Reception

Mike Arranges Dessert Ballots, Door Prize Tickets
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With Help from Nicholas
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Friends Assemble
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May I Open This Gift Please?
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A Room Full of Fun
[image: ]
Wonderful Musical Entertainment
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"Best Eyes" (To Guess How Many Candies in Jar)
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All Voted on Favorite Dessert
[image: ]
Diane Schutz Accepts Second Prize
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Voted "The Best Dessert" 
[image: ]
Penny Root Accepts First Prize
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Gifts for Children




Upcoming Events
Happy 2019!  
Make A Resolution (and keep it)
Jan 1 - NO REGULAR DINNER MEETING
Jan 2 - Eyeglass Recycling
Jan 3 - Lions Lunch Bunch
Jan 5 - 11am-4pm  All Club Members Lunch Mtg
Identify and Decide Needed Change (hosts:  Breda's)
          RSVP (NOW!!) to Joe Breda   jtbreda@gmail.com
Jan 9 - Lions Dinner Out, 6:30pm Auld Shebeen
Jan 15 - Regular Dinner Meeting

Special thanks to...
We thank  several Lions (Marilyn Tanner, Marty Lockard, et al) for providing ideas and/or input (whole articles, reports, photos) for this month's newsletter.  Such help is essential to presenting the news of this Club! 
About This Newsletter
Bob Stahl was a WW2 veteran (US Navy - Pacific Theater) and a Fairfax Lion for nearly 40 years (serving  as President and bulletin editor, among other duties).
This "Bob Stahl Memorial Newsletter" is published in PDF format, and is sent by email to club members after the 1st dinner meeting each month. YOUR COMMENTS AND CONTRIBUTIONS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME!  (That does not mean $ contributions, but your words & photos!)  Send anything, anytime, to tilleryg@gmail.com  I need your help to publicize information about our Club, and about you.   And please do not hesitate to let me know where I may have misspelled names, etc.

That's all folks!
Send me any items to include in the next newsletter.
tilleryg@gmail.com
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WE SERVE THE WORLD AND OUR LOCAL COMMUNITIES WITH PRIDE, COMPASSION AND KINDNESS.
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